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                                              August 16, 2013
TO:  

Middle and High School Administrators, Guidance Counselors and 


Select Teachers*
FROM:  
Gena Burgans, Director of K-12 and Adult Instructional Services

RE:  

30% Requirement for State End of Course Assessments
Per School Board Policy 8.202, beginning with the 2012-2013 school year, all state-mandated end of course assessments shall constitute 30% of the student’s final course grade.  In an attempt to simplify the cohort groups specifically as it relates to the 30% requirement, the District has created the attached charts (A, B and C).  Our current policy aligns with the new state course and assessment requirements that will begin with the 2013-14 9th grade cohort .

Chart A shows which grade levels are impacted and provides a listing of the courses required to administer end-of-course assessments as well as those that are considered equivalent courses.  Effective with the 2012-13 school year, the decision was made to count the EOC assessments as 30% for all students.  This district policy will ease the burden that had been previously placed upon teachers to determine which cohort group a student falls into.  In other words, a teacher who has students in grades 9-12 in one course is currently required to determine which students the EOC assessment counts 30% of their final course grade, which students the EOC assessment does not count 30% but is used to determine credit for the course, and which students must sit for the assessment and neither the 30% nor credit determination applies. 
While it is the State of Florida’s intent that EOC assessments be used as the final exam for courses specified on the attached Chart A, we are aware that EOC assessments occur well before the end of the school year depending on the subject-area.  Therefore, teachers should continue to assess students with quizzes and tests, and should administer the second semester exam at the end of the regular school year.  We will use the attached EOC Grading Format – Chart C to ensure a consistent method of grading in these subjects for Bay District Schools.  Remember, it is the purpose of the state EOC assessment to ensure consistency from room to room, school to school and district to district within the state of Florida.  This format will honor the State’s intent by counting the EOC assessment as 30% of every student’s grade and will respect the classroom teacher’s need to assess students on material learned after the EOC.  While teachers should enter both a Semester 1 Exam and Grade and a Semester 2 Exam and Grade, the EOC score and final course grades will be calculated and entered by the district once EOC scores are returned from the State (see Chart C).
*Algebra 1

For the 2010-2011 9th grade cohort, the Algebra I EOC assessment constitutes 30% of the student’s final course grade (excluding credit earned in middle school).  For the 2011-2012 9th grade cohort, students pursuing a standard diploma must complete one credit of Algebra 1 by passing the EOC (earning the course credit by passing the EOC).   For the 2012-2013 9th grade cohort, students pursuing a standard diploma must complete one credit of Algebra I by passing the EOC with the results also counting as 30% of their final course grade.  For the 2013-2014 9th grade cohort, students pursuing a standard diploma must take and pass the Algebra I course and take the EOC with the results counting as 30% of their final course grade.  Passing the Algebra I EOC assessment remains a requirement in order to earn a Florida standard high school diploma; however, earning course credit is no longer contingent upon passing the EOC assessment (multiple retakes remain available).
*Geometry

Beginning with the 2011-2012  9th grade cohort, students pursuing a standard diploma must complete and pass the Geometry course and participate in the Geometry EOC with the results counting as 30% of their final course grade. 
Passing the end of course assessment is not a graduation requirement.
*Biology 1 

Beginning with the 2012-2013  9th grade cohort, students pursuing a standard diploma must complete and pass the Biology course and participate in the Biology EOC with the results counting as 30% of their final course grade.

Passing the end of course assessment is not a graduation requirement.
*Dual Enrolled Biology 
As you already know, the 30% requirement cannot be applied for 10th-12th grade dual enrolled Biology students.  We are not permitted to alter college grades to include state-mandated K-12 assessments.  Bay District Schools’ solution to this state-wide problem will be to use the attached guidelines (see Chart B) when setting up dual enrolled Biology courses.  The high school component of the course will be taught the first semester and the dual enrolled component of the course will be taught the second semester.  This will enable us to assign I’s or incompletes for the first semester of the course (high school section) and then apply the 30% for the EOC assessment to the high school course number at the end of the school year.  By scheduling the courses in this manner, we will not be applying the 30% EOC grade to the college portion of the course.  Another advantage is that for those schools also teaching the dual enrolled lab component for Biology, they will have the entire school year to facilitate the lab requirements (see Chart B attached).  It is imperative that courses are set up correctly or we will not be able to assist you when it comes time to record the 30% EOC score.
*Civics

Beginning in 2012-2013, to be promoted to grade 9, a student must have completed one unit of civics education.   The 30% requirement does not apply to this group because the civics assessment was being field tested by FLDOE.  Beginning in 2013-2014 and beyond, a student must complete one unit of civics education, take the Civics EOC and the results count 30% of the student’s final course grade.

*American History 

All students enrolled in the high school course code numbers listed on Chart A for American History will participate in the American History EOC assessment which will count 30% of their final grade, regardless of their grade level.  Students taking accelerated courses for American History (dual enrolled, AICE, AP, or IB) are not required to sit for the EOC assessment. 

PERT

To maintain consistency, this new 30% requirement will also apply to the PERT examination administered at the conclusion of *English 4: Florida College Preparatory and *Math for College Readiness for all seniors enrolled in these courses.  The PERT exam is intended to determine college and career readiness; therefore, teachers should record a 100 score for the end of course assessment for those earning a college-ready score and a 59 for those not earning a college-ready score.  Seniors who have previously earned a college-ready score via FCAT, PERT, SAT or ACT prior to or during their senior year should not retake the PERT at the end of the course.  Teachers should record a 100 as the students’ end of course assessment score.  Please keep in mind that students must earn a college-ready score in both Reading and Writing to be considered college-ready in English.  Not obtaining a passing score in both Reading and Writing or only obtaining a passing score in one of the areas of Reading or Writing will still constitute recording a 59 end of course assessment score for that student in English 4: Florida College Preparatory.  We are aware that the PERT assessment may occur before the end of the school year, therefore; teachers should continue to assess students on material learned after the PERT and administer the second semester exam/project during the week of senior exams.  A student can still earn credit for the course without earning a college-ready PERT score.
The following scores are the approved college-ready cut scores for the PERT:

Reading
 
104 and above
Writing 

99 and above
Mathematics 

113 and above[image: image1.png]
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